
 

 
 
 

FIRE MARSHAL BULLETIN     
 

To all Nassau County Fire Departments 
 
Effective July 1, 2021 the Nassau County Fire Marshal’s Office Investigation  
Division will handle all Investigation requests on an IMMEDIATE (Signal 25) Basis.  All requests will be handled 
with a timely and prompt response from the Investigators.  If there are any problems or questions at the time 
of the request, please advise Firecom and/or request that the assigned Investigator be contacted for further 
direction. 
 
An immediate response from our Investigators ensures that scene continuity and security remain intact.  This 
allows for the complete and correct transfer of information from the Chief/Officer in Charge to the 
Investigator and eliminates inconsistencies and misinformation between the Fire Department, the property 
owner/occupant, the Fire Marshal Investigator and the NCPD Arson Detective. 
 
Immediate Investigations (Signal 25) require that the Chief/Officer in Charge remain on scene to provide 
information to the responding Investigator and to maintain control and security of the scene.  
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to call the Investigations Division at 516-573-9970. 
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Michael F. Uttaro 
Acting Chief Fire Marshal 


